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Response of Assembly of Bishops to Obergefell v. Hodges 

 

The Assembly of Canonical Orthodox Bishops of the United States of America 

strongly disagrees with the United States Supreme Court decision of June 26, 

Obergefell v. Hodges, in which the Court invents a constitutional right for two 

members of the same sex to marry, and imposes upon all States the responsibility 

to license and recognize such “marriages.”  

The Supreme Court, in the narrowest majority possible, has overstepped its 

purview by essentially re-defining marriage itself. It has attempted to settle a 

polarizing social and moral question through legislative fiat. It is immoral and 

unjust for our government to establish in law a “right” for two members of the 

same sex to wed. Such legislation harms society and especially threatens children 

who, where possible, deserve the loving care of both a father and a mother. 

As Orthodox Christian bishops, charged by our Savior Jesus Christ to shepherd His 

flock, we will continue to uphold and proclaim the teaching of our Lord that 

marriage, from its inception, is the lifelong sacramental union of a man and a 

woman. We call upon all Orthodox Christians in our nation to remain firm in their 

Orthodox faith, and to renew their deep reverence for and commitment to marriage 

as taught by the Church. We also call upon our nation’s civic leaders to respect the 

law of Almighty God and uphold the deeply-rooted beliefs of millions of 

Americans.  


